Meeting Minutes of District 106
Spring Business Meeting April 27, 2024






Call to Order:
District Director Edward Aylward called the meeting to order at 12:01 PM, CDT.

Reading of the District Mission:
The mission was read by Administration Manager Mel Fiecke.

Credentials Report (Diane Windingland):
District 106 has 82 clubs in good standing, with 2 votes per club held by the President and Vice President Education for 164 votes possible. One third or 55 club votes, are required for a quorum. We have 82 clubs registered today. The district does have a quorum.

Meeting Rules & Adoption of the Agenda (Edward Aylward):
District Director Edward Aylward presented the ground rules for motions and objections. There were no objections to the meeting rules and no objections to the agenda. 

Approval of Minutes (Edward Aylward):
The minutes of the September 23, 2023, District Council Meeting were approved, as posted on the D106 website, without any objections/corrections.

Meeting Appointments (Edward Aylward):
There have been no appointments of new or replacement district leaders since the September 23, 2023, District Council Meeting. A District Alignment Committee was appointed with a representative from each division in the district. The following are the volunteers appointed for this meeting: David Hoffman was appointed as Timer. Michael Carlton was appointed as Assistant Timer. Johnny Harbieh was appointed Sergeant at Arms, Chat Monitor, and Zoom Host. Diane Windingland was appointed as Credentials Committee Chair. Jason Sonnek was appointed as Election Buddy Chair. Michael Orr was appointed as Parliamentarian.

District Alignment Committee Report: (Edward Aylward):
District 106 Alignment Committee, Dana Lamminmaki, Brian Rice, DTM, Daniel Grundtner, DTM, David Rasmussen, DTM, and Leo Smith, DTM recommends a change to the alignment of the clubs, areas and divisions beginning July 1, 2024. There have been several clubs submitting their charters during this program year and a few areas that were getting light on clubs. This alignment was emailed to each Council member. The report from the Alignment Committee was adopted.

Voting Procedures (Jason Sonnek)
Election Buddy will be used for ballots. All voting members will receive ballots via email. The assembly will stand at ease for 7 minutes while ballots are collected.
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Division Director Reports:
Dana Lamminaki - Division A:
· 58% of the club visits are completed.
· Division A is showing strong and healthy clubs and has a lot of interest in club and district leadership.
· Our membership numbers are increasing; however, we are losing some struggling clubs along the way.
· Nanabijou celebrated 60 years with a dinner and entertainment with the trio and representation of all levels of government and political affiliations. They also have completed their second Speech Craft for the year. 
· Meandering Mississippi Toastmasters is now a community club called Grand Marais In Toastmasters. 
· Prison Club facing unique challenges with online registration.

Brian Rice - Division B:
· Area Directors have been visiting clubs and submitting those reports.
· Area Directors have been looking for their replacements for next year. 
· Mentioning that clubs should be looking for their Toastmaster of the Year.
· Promoting clubs to add more members.
· Anoka Toastmasters Club hosting Aletta Rochat on Wednesday night and one of our area directors is helping support a visit by Aletta Rochat on Thursday, May 2 at ILT Studios in St. Cloud.

Brian Perry - Division C:
· Area Directors have been busy with club visits. Area 23 has turned in all reports and Area 22 and 24 are in progress.
· Do not have Area Directors in Areas 21 and 25. I may need some help in those areas to complete the club visits. 
· King of Clubs was suspended on March 31st.
· Shock, Rhythm and Talk and Toastmasters on a Stick are Distinguished. Minnesota Returned Peace Corps is Select Distinguished and probably will be going on to being President’s Distinguished.
· Great area contests and division contest this spring and look forward seeing the contestants for International and Table Topics participate in the spring contests.

Sarah Bateman - Division D:
No Report 

Leo Smith - Division E:
· Had successful joint contests this Spring in Areas 41 and Area 42 and Areas 43, 44 and 45, and then was followed up by a successful division contest.
· Our club and membership strength: we have 260 club memberships with 241 unique members. There are 24 active clubs, and 4 clubs are under suspension. There are 8 clubs whose memberships exceed 12. While existing clubs face challenges by working on maintaining and increasing their membership.
· 38% of club visits are complete. 
· Our focus will be the importance of having quality club meetings and committed to supporting the clubs.
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Executive Team Reports:
Finance Manager - Janet Osmundson:
The District financials have been reconciled through March. I will be working with the trio to complete the Quarter 3 narratives and submit it to WHQ. It has been my pleasure to serve the District as Finance Manager the last two years. I wish all the best to the incoming team.

Public Relations Manager – Ashok Sunkavalli:
Our entire PRM team has been doing a great job and I want to thank Jason Sonnek for working on the newsletter consistently sending it onto all the members on time. Apart from the newsletter, we are publishing on a weekly basis on social media platform events that are happening in our district and recently sent out the news release about our upcoming conference and about the visit from the First Vice President Toastmaster International, Aletta Rochat. Also, we have identified the upcoming team for the PRM office. I am excited to transition slowly and bring them up to speed.

Administration Manager – Mel Fiecke
I have been preparing minutes for the District Council meetings and District Executive Council meetings and distributing the completed minutes. I plan to finish the year strong by completing the minutes which will reflect decisions, actions, and discussions at the remaining district meetings. 

Trio Reports:

Matthew Villella - Club Growth Director:
Things that we have accomplished this year: we have focused on creating quality club meetings and most of our clubs are doing that. The trio has completed club visits in supporting our clubs to have quality meetings. In October, we had 5 days with Region 4 Advisor, David Woodcock, we started in Division A and went all the way to the Twin Cities. We promoted and enhanced the Toastmasters brand. We have lost some clubs and, we have saved some clubs. We took one club that was an online club and turned it into a community club in Grand Marais. Grand Marais has a Toastmasters Club with ten new toastmasters. The community is very excited about that. We took a club from 3M due to cutbacks/layoffs and gave it to the next generation and we have named it the Next Generation Toastmasters Club. Under the leadership of Hannah Smith, we are going to turn that into a young professionals’ toastmasters club. Once again, we have brand new toastmasters that have not been part of District 106 and are part of that club.  We have become stronger in membership; we have been part of a global advertising campaign with LinkedIn. On January 8th, we became part of this campaign, we gave a small amount of money to Toastmasters International, and they promoted our District. In three months, we had 203,000 impressions, which means people saw it, with 1004 clicks. There were 183 people who joined as a guest and/or a member. The 
report that was generated has more information that can be used as we focus our success plan next year. We have a new corporate club on the horizon, they want to do a demo meeting on June 4th.  Things we have accomplished are having many demo meetings that enhanced the brand, focusing on social media, and being committed to visiting clubs. Next week we will have Aletta Rochat coming and events that are centered around our District Success Plan. We are visiting corporate clubs; we are visiting Anoka Toastmasters, and we are also creating partnerships with ILT Academy. Overall, it has been a strong positive year, and we should be proud of being Toastmasters in District 106. Thank you for letting me serve as your Club Growth Director.
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Katy Hursh – Program Quality Director:
We are building and growing from underneath, it is a sustainable plan. It is very exciting. We have done some remarkable things this year with our District. For the district officer training, we used past leaders and current leaders. We had at least 80% of our district officers trained. As far as District Training, Beth Plamondon took the lead on that. We wanted to get back to the basics teaching officers how to do their roles, how to have quality meetings and how to work Pathways. I feel like we achieved well and are stronger for it. We had about 60% trained in the fall and the spring. Another exciting thing is our FOCUS prison Toastmasters Club, they came back stronger. Denise Sundquist and Michael Carlton had a big hand in that. It is exciting that people took part of learning how to do the training along with our District Training Team as we had a lot of in person training. They were learning how valuable that is. This coming year we are incorporating in person training as well as in person speech contests. Our area visits are at 45%, we have until May 31st to complete it. This year, our TLI had 101 attendees. Our spring conference is our final event. We have some exceptional speakers and, we have the winners from the division contests that will be there. I encourage you to join us in person or online. I am truly honored to be a part of Toastmasters and specifically District 106. Congratulations everyone for being part of such an outstanding organization.

Edward Aylward - District Director:
It has been such a privilege and a joy to serve with Matt Villella and Katy Hursh during this past year and watch them grow. I have tried very hard not to suppress their energy. Katy has grown so much as a leader specifically in confidence, and it shows. She has grown so far in her journey as a leader. Matthew is the idea guy, he has many ideas, I don’t want to suppress good ideas. We have learned a lot from each other and have had some amazing experiences interacting with leaders from Toastmasters International and throughout the region, mid-year trainings and the joy of the experience of visiting your clubs. Getting to know you, the Toastmaster distinction in District 106, has been a part of this job that I will never forget. It has been great to be with you.

Elections of District Officers (Gopu Shrestha):
The purpose of the District 106 Leadership Committee (DLC) is to ensure the long-term success of the District through nominating candidates for the leadership roles of the District. Through an open process the committee seeks out potential candidates, interviews and evaluates them, and submits a selection of candidates for the District to vote upon at the annual business meeting on April 27, 2024. 


The DLC committee submits the following candidates for leadership in the 2024-2025 Toastmaster year:

District Director – nominated candidate Katy Hursh, DTM
Program Quality Director – nominated candidate Matthew Villella, DTM
Club Growth Director – nominated candidates Anna Gaichas, DTM, Brian Perry, DTM, and
Ashok Sunkavalli

Division A Director – nominated candidate, Lesley Harding
Division B Director – nominated candidate, Chengtao Wang
Division C Director – nominated candidate, Seth Baetzold
Division D Director – nominated candidate, Beth Plamondon
Division E Director – nominated candidate, Christa Walter

There are no candidates from the floor.
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Elections will begin with the District Director, then will proceed to the Program Quality Director and Club Growth Director position in turn. Following the election of CGD, we will move on to the Division Director positions. All potential candidates shall be interviewed by the DLC.

Each candidate for District Director, Program Quality Director, and Club Growth Director will have an opportunity for an 8-minute question and answer session. If there is more than one candidate for a position, each candidate will have the opportunity for a 2-minute campaign speech prior to the voting for that position. The candidates for Division Director positions will have an opportunity for a 5-minute question and answer session.

Candidate Question and Answer Sessions (David Rasmussen and Vickie Dolphy)
Candidate for District Director is Katy Hursh, DTM.
Question: What is the greatest benefit you are personally receiving from Toastmasters?
Answer: The greatest benefit I am receiving is the mentoring. I am so humbled by the people that have surrounded me so unselfishly offering their help and advice. This journey has been incredible to meet all the people. I am truly grateful for that experience; it has taught me that I can do the same by reaching out and investing in other people to make a difference. I am truly grateful for the mentoring in clubs, in leadership, in the whole experience. It has been outstanding.
Question: You are our district’s leader, as you have been in the trio for two years, what have you learned by those who have mentored you and what would be your advice and guiding principles in leadership that you will be imparting to those under you?
Answer: I am going to share every step, everything I have learned; I will not be withholding that information. As a leader, I will pass the baton. As you are doing that you can show that person, this is how I do that, and these are the steps that you take; by serving other people. Help them to know how to give a quality meeting, or a positive evaluation that encourages the other person to come back and continue to grow, makes all the difference in the world. Be transparent, positive, and having integrity makes the biggest difference.

 Question: How can you advise us to inspire other people?
Answer: This is an opportunity that we get to do. It is a volunteer organization and when we have fun in what we are doing, at our club meetings, making it fun, growing together, encouraging each other, and making most of all our experiences here and being able to celebrate our growth. Making it a fun experience will draw people in. 
Question: Describe your decision-making style as the leader of the district.
Answer: My leadership style I like to do as a team, I like to take into consideration the desire of other people, if it is good and within our means. I want to allow everyone to have a say and recognize the team, the effort and time that everyone put in. I want my decision and leadership to support and help others achieve their goals.
Question: Is there any change that you think is important to try to make for the next year?
Answer: We are on a good course right now. We have invested in drawing new members. We have gained 300 – 500 new members with our LinkedIn campaign, which is exciting, even though our numbers may not reflect that. We are doing outstanding, and we are building in a way that is sustainable. I am proud of our leadership, our team, and our members. We are making great gains this year. Let’s continue.
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Candidate for Program Quality Director is Matthew Villella, DTM.
Question: Could you provide an example of when you developed a strategic plan and how it was implemented successfully? 
Answer: Earlier this year as Club Growth Director, I was enlisted with the task of creating a marketing plan – how we were going to promote the brand of Toastmasters and what we were going to do throughout the year. Part of my responsibilities were to get the other two members of the trio onboard and then make sure the plan was implemented throughout the year. Many of things that we did behind the scenes were because of that plan. We wanted to focus on social media - the LinkedIn Campaign, concentration of getting new clubs in Division A, and celebrating clubs. It was a plan that was sketched out and reworked, it was a plan that we lived the whole year. I think that plan will live for a couple years because whoever the Club Growth Director is can look at that plan, see what we did, see what was successful, see what was not successful and implement changes. Another example was Leadership of Thunder Bay, which I was president of.  We had to create a strategic plan, direction, and sustainability. I was able to do that as well. Planning and strategic planning is something I am gaining more experience with and becoming more comfortable with.
Question: What is your approach when you get complaints?
Answer: When people express opinions and concerns that means they care. They care what they are invested in, they care about what they are participating in. Even if I don’t agree, it is great to hear people’s opinions because that means that they care, and they are invested. If everyone was onboard and everyone was happy, we would have some problems. It would be like why is everyone so conforming to this, why is everyone so happy. I appreciate challenges, I appreciate debate. There are some things that we have control over and there are somethings that we don’t. I have engaged with a few members about their opinions, and I have sent those opinions up to our regional advisor and up to the international board. They were forwarded on and hopefully that started a discussion. I love when people challenge and question the status quo and how do you become a great organization if you don’t.
Question: What will you do differently than the past leadership for the district?
Answer: I like to think outside the box, I like to do things that seem difficult or things that may not see success in the beginning.  I am ok to try new things and I am ok to fail. Regarding, what I want to do differently, I don’t want to do things different. I want to improve and grow on what past leaders have given. I don’t think we need to change everything and reinvent the wheel. In the last five years, in our district we have seen growth, we have seen positive things, has everything worked, no.  However, going through and appreciating where we have been, what we have done and where we are going to go, that’s important. Confidently seeing where the future will bring us and not just this year or next year but five years from now. Five years from now; what is our district going to look like, what are our clubs going to look like, what is our youth influence going to look like. That is what I want to focus on. I want to establish sustainability and a strong future for District 106.
Question: What inspiration can you offer to clubs who want to add members?
Answer: It is a challenge sometimes to add new members. It is hard to find what people are looking for and get them to sign on that piece of paper. My advice is don’t be frustrated, try to avoid the frustration, try to avoid burnout, and reach out for help. We have seen some of our clubs’ fold, but we have seen clubs flourish for the first time in a long time. We have seen them have open houses, add new members, and have quality meetings. There is a lot of good happening, even though our dashboard does not say it is. We have new toastmasters, people who have never been involved in the brand who are coming and who want to experience toastmasters. We need to lay the groundwork that people can come, people can share, and people can feel safe. If you build it, people will come, and it will make less work for our future leaders.
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Candidates for Club Growth Director are Anna Gaichas, Brian Perry and Ashok Sunkavalli.

The Zoom Master moved Club Growth Director candidates Ashok Sunkavalli and Brian Perry to a breakout room.

Speaking first, candidate for Club Growth Director: Anna Gaichas
  Question: By serving you are doing a wonderful thing for our district, I think the people that have    
  strong personal reasons for volunteering see benefits, how do you see this experience benefit you?
Answer: I see this experience benefiting me in a way that it helps me improves my confidence in what I can do, it helps show leadership, which is also important in my professional life. It is really a way to give back to this organization, I feel like Toastmasters has given so much to me. I understand that this position does have a lot of benefits for me, and I am excited for all the opportunities, but I am doing this because I have a heart for serving the district and serving the people. I see the benefit for myself to grow personally, professionally and giving an opportunity to help others grow and to show an example of leadership and service.
Question: What will you do to attract the younger market, the 25- to 35-year-olds that would benefit from Toastmasters?
Answer: I feel that it is important to understand the younger generation. I plan to have a chair on my committee that will have a young person’s outreach group so we can learn more about what young people care about. There are certain things young people like such as social media. I think it would be important to do focus groups, talk to young people and find out what is interesting to them. I want to work with the youth leadership chair to help promote Toastmasters to the youth. I know that is a responsibility of the Program Quality Director, I know this would be a good partnership as well. It is
important to be open about Toastmasters in your daily life around any youth that you know. I think it is about learning what the youth like and using research, focus groups and data analytics so we can reach out to this important population. They are our future.
Question: What is your approach to inspire people to help you in the important projects you will be leading?
Answer: It is important to motivate and inspire people to partner with you on your Toastmaster walk. I have a lot of Toastmaster friends and people who have other connections. I hope to tap into some of my great mentors and who can help me find important team members. I have tenacity, I won’t stop until I get my goal. I will keep pressing until I find someone to help. I want someone who is excited to be on my team, excited about my vision and be motivated to help grow the district and make sure all members are succeeding. That is my plan to motivate others to come aboard to my team.
Question: In the homestretch of being distinguished, some leaders will move to unethical practices to get the checkmark to get the distinguished status, in your opinion what can be done to prevent that from happening, what can we do to monitor, and do you think there should be consequences for people who would engage in paper members?
Answer: As one of the core values in Toastmasters, integrity is something we need to uphold. It is an important goal to be distinguished and everyone should dare to be distinguished as our past district director has mentioned. I think it is even more important to be true to your heart and true to integrity. If you are distinguished at the expense of integrity, we should not be promoting that at all.  Whether or not there should be consequences, I think that could be a further discussion. Reach for the skies but reach for them grounded in what is true and what we are all here for is personal growth not to check a box.
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Campaign Presentation – Anna Gaichas

Fellow leaders of District 106:
Thank you so much for taking time on a Saturday to contribute to the future of our district.  Here are my goals to serve you as Club Growth Director: creating connections, promoting teamwork in Toastmasters, and spreading the word. Like many of you, I came to Toastmasters looking to overcome my fear of public speaking but discovered not only freedom from fear but the opportunities for friendship, fun and leadership. I am running for this position to give back to the organization that has given so much to me and to serve all of you, the members, and clubs of our district and I wish to see you thriving on your toastmaster journey. I want to see your club have enjoyable meetings, so they attract new members. By creating connections between clubs and members across the district. I hope to help you increase your network and the resources to ensuring your club grows and succeeds. Promoting teamwork in toastmasters is keeping the “S” in toastmasters. It is not toastmaster, it is toastmasters. This means we are in this together. You should never feel alone as a toastmaster. We can help each other and there are members ready to help you if you need it. I am excited to spread the word about Toastmasters to help more people learn about what we offer, strengthen our community through new ideas and new energy that new clubs can provide. I will listen to you and will work to understand what you need and will work to serve your needs. I ask for the opportunity to serve you; I ask for your vote. Please vote Anna Gaichas, Club Growth Director.

Ashok Sunkavalli was brought into the meeting by our Zoom Host.

Speaking second, candidate for Club Growth Director: Ashok Sunkavalli
Question: What will you do to attract the younger market into Toastmasters, the 25- to 35-year-olds that can benefit from Toastmasters?
Answer: I have done research in that. Forbes has written an article how to attract the 25- to 35-year-olds. Being in PR, I have looked into it, how are we going to attract those members. The key things that Forbes has suggested and that do make sense are first, talk to people in that age group, find out what they are looking for, identify their needs and second most of that generation is on social media. Leveraging social media is what I would do and primarily on Instagram, TikTok and LinkedIn.  The key is to leverage those platforms and promote the message on how we can help them and attract them to Toastmasters.
Question: You cannot do everything yourself; how do you inspire others to help you?
Answer: Teamwork is the magic, especially when working in a worldwide organization. First, how I would inspire is talk to my team members and share my vision and tell them these are the things that we are expecting to do to achieve the vision. Hear their thoughts and identify what they can do better. Everyone has strengths and weaknesses, focus on those strengths, and encourage them in what they are good at and achieve the work as a team based on the vision and the goals set at the beginning of the year. Work as a team, identify the strengths and get the work done.
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Question: In the homestretch of being distinguished, some leaders will move to unethical practices to get the checkmark to get the distinguished status, in your opinion what can be done to prevent that from happening, what can we do to monitor, and do you think there should be consequences for people who would engage in paper members?
Answer: First, the leaders must follow the toastmaster mission and our goal is to help our club members, build clubs and encourage members. I don’t think anyone will do that, which is not right for toastmasters. I, personally, will not encourage that, just for the sake of distinguished. Pushing people is not the right thing. We need to do recommended practices that Toastmasters International encourages of each of us to encourage members in an organic matter, not just push people to become members and multiple things. In the best interest of toastmasters’ members, I encourage them to follow the best practices laid down by Toastmasters International.
Question: What personal benefits do you hope to take away from the Club Growth Director experience because you can be more motivated if you have personal takeaways then just serving others?
Answer: It is a great motivation running for the second time this year. Learning from the last years’ experience, it motivated me to do more for the toastmasters especially in District 106. What I have gained so far being in toastmasters for 30 plus years, getting the mentorship that Katy was explaining before. I have learned a lot from every leader in this district, getting support and encouragement that you can do more. You have been a good leader so far; you can take on more. Based on that support and encouragement that I have received from our district leaders, it is my time now to give back and encourage the upcoming leaders, encourage them to participate in any of the opportunities that arise in the District. There are a lot of opportunities, this is a volunteer organization. My goal is to give more back by encouraging more leaders to come to the leadership opportunity. I have been a toastmaster for 30 plus years, for the first 6 years I did not know much about leadership, I was always at the club level. A couple of leaders encouraged me. Gopu said, “Hey, you can participate in this leadership role.” That encouraged me to say I can do this, once I started exploring those opportunities that came my way like Public Relations Manager. It helped me to take on more and more. I am more motivated to give back to District 106.
Question: I love that you have the 100-year Anniversary in your background, can you share some of the ideas on how you will capitalize on the 100-year Anniversary to grow our district?
Answer: It shows creditability for an organization to sustain for 100 years. It is a big thing; we must 
leverage this. I am promoting as a Public Relations Manager; I did my best in whatever possible way 
to promote it, like Be It flier, with the logo. I think Toastmasters International has done a commendable job in putting together the content for 100 years. We do not have to reinvent the wheel; I am leveraging whatever content Toastmasters International has.

Campaign Presentation – Ashok Sunkavalli

I have read the Club Growth Director handbook multiple times. I see what I am supposed to do, what needs to be done, and I see how it needs to be done, but seeing isn’t the same thing as having a vision. As Helen Keller said, “the only thing worse than being blind is having sight, but no vision.” I have a vision for the growth of our District. I have a vision to build our clubs and membership growth to achieve distinguished status. How can that happen?

1) By encouraging clubs to have quality meetings. One way to do this is to encourage club officers to use Moments of Truth to evaluate their club.
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2)By helping clubs achieve membership growth for low-member clubs. We can provide open house templates and club coaches as needed. For all the clubs we can promote a new 5-star incentive. Rewarding clubs for paying dues on time in both cycles and a net gain of 3 or more new members.
3)By identifying potential corporate clubs, leveraging targeted marketing tools, AI tools and Google   Maps. Also, potential community clubs working with community and strengthening diversity in our District.

To achieve this vision, it takes a team. Together let’s make it happen. Please cast your vote for Ashok Sunkavalli as Club Growth Director. I look forward to serving you in this role.

Speaking third, candidate for Club Growth Director: Brian Perry
Question: By serving you are benefiting the district, you might be more motivated if you have personal benefits as well, what do you plan to take away from this experience?
Answer: I got into toastmasters because a job coach told me that I mumbled, and I needed some confidence. I joined toastmasters in Converse All Stars on October 5, 1995. I saw myself grow as a person. I did not know about leadership then. Since then, I have served as an area director 3 times and have held every club officer role. What I take from this, there is always room for growth as a person. I would bring to this role my experience in those leadership roles and listening to other people across the district in all the clubs. I have an indirect style of leadership which means I leave a lot of room for people to make their own errors. I am an experiential learner; I learn by my own mistakes just as I learn by my success. I have seen people grow in toastmasters so much, I want to talk about it all the time. You have seen that at Real Life Speakers, one of my clubs. You have seen my enthusiasm, I love toastmasters. I want to bring that to other people. You do that in several ways. We need to market that to everyone, because it can benefit everyone, including youth. We have had two youth from high school join Real Like Speakers recently. I have seen a growth in the youth. We need to bring youth into Toastmasters, this is one of my strong beliefs right now. 
Question: What will you do to attract the younger market into Toastmasters, the 25- to 35-year-olds that can benefit from the Toastmasters?
Answer: We need to use AI resources, Instagram, LinkedIn and promote toastmasters in corporations and in the community. Perhaps you go to a library and have a speech-a-thon. I have seen that tried. We used to have a toastmaster’s booth at the fair years ago. We do not do that anymore. I used to go there and talk about toastmasters that did bring a lot of 25- to 35-year-olds to our table. Also, we need to put up billboards on the highway, perhaps we could have a couple of radio ads. YouTube and 
TikTok videos are another way to get younger people engaged. We all watch videos. Show the youth   that Toastmasters is a way to get out in the community and socialize or a supervisor is saying you delivered that speech, but you have too many ahs and uhms. This is a place that you can practice.
You can learn to run a meeting, learn to prioritize.  The marketing plan must include that social media, talking up Toastmasters. Also, the youth leadership program is an excellent way to bring in the slightly younger demographic yet, the teenagers. I remember bringing in a couple people to speak at our Four Seasons years ago and they gave excellent presentations, and they were teenagers. We need to use social media, LinkedIn, and Instagram, to give people a chance to see what Toastmasters really is. I have talked to people all over the world and I tell them about Speech Craft or Toastmasters. I love to talk about Toastmasters.
Question: In your role, you will need a lot of help, how do you plan to inspire others to help you?
Answer: I looked at the role and responsibilities for this position, one of the things I need to do is train the PR team and the club retention committee and other committees to help me get out in the community. We need to retain our clubs; we are at 82 clubs right now with a base of 105. We need to help the clubs that are struggling, give them mentors and coaches and then we need to promote Toastmasters by having Speech Craft, Youth Leadership, and speech-a-thons.
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Campaign Presentation – Brian Perry

The organization of Toastmasters uses the slogan, Where Leaders are Made. I have asked myself how I may serve the members and promote Toastmasters. One way I do this is I always talk about Toastmasters. I got here at the insistence of a job coach because I mumbled, and you couldn’t hear a word I said. I grew into a confident leader serving as an Area Director three times and as a current Division C Director. I was Area C Director in 2022-2023 and led my area to being select distinguished. One thing I would like to continue Toastmasters in both corporate, communities and state agencies including my own. I have seen so many people gain confidence in Toastmasters. I would like to use social media and even AI to keep promoting Toastmasters. We need to have open houses, speech-a-thons, Youth Leadership and Speech Craft in our clubs. We need to promote the Moments of Truth. It is that smile that made me join Toastmasters at Converse All Stars in October of 1995. I believe I have the experience and knowledge to help District 106 stay strong. We will keep our existing clubs by getting them coaches and mentors and we will add new members to make us Smedley Distinguished. I believe I am the person for the job, Fellow Toastmasters.

The candidates for the Division Directors, Division A to Division E will be interviewed and will have 5 minutes to answer the questions.

Announcement of District 106 Elected Officers (Edward Aylward)
  
 Since the position of District Director is unopposed, I declare elected Katy Hursh, DTM for the position 
 of District Director. 

 Since the position of Program Quality Director is unopposed, I declare elected Matt Villella, DTM for 
 the position of Program Quality Director.

 There are three DLC approved candidates for the position of Club Growth Director. 

Jason Sonnek: Voting is now open. You have 7 minutes to submit your vote. Ballots are coming via   email from ElectionBuddy. Check your spam mail if you do not find your ballot.

 Jason Sonnek shared his screen to display the vote results.
Ashok Sunkavalli is declared elected for Club Growth Director. 

Congratulations to all new elected trio members: District Director, Program Quality Director, and Club Growth Director. Thank you to each of the candidates. 

Now we will proceed to the nominations for Division Directors.

There is one candidate for Division A Director, I declare elected Lesley Harding.

There is one candidate for Division B Director, I declare elected Chengtao Wang.

There is one candidate for Division C Director, I declare elected Seth Baetzold.

There is one candidate for Division D Director, I declare elected Beth Plamondon.
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There is one candidate for Division E Director, I declare elected Christa Walter. 

Congratulations to all newly elected District leaders, all terms of office begin on July 1, 2024.

New Business: none

Announcements:
There is a TLI scheduled at the end of July. The information for Toastmasters Leadership Institute will be advertised later this Spring. 

Next week, Aletta Rochat will be coming into our District. We are excited to host her visit. Wednesday evening, we will be visiting Anoka Toastmasters and on Thursday, we will be in St. Cloud and Aletta will be leading with a keynote speech, you are welcome to come. Also, on Wednesday at 12:00 PM we will be gathering at Cross of Lutheran Church in Mounds View for a Lunch, Learn and Lead. We will have a conversation about leadership with Aletta Rochat. No charge for lunch but will ask for a free will donation to the church of $5.

Next, District Council Meeting will be in September with details of the meeting coming later.

Adjourn: The meeting adjourned at 2:44 PM, CDT.
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